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Comments: While I agree that fixed anchor placement and maintenance requires great attention to minimize the

impact to an area, I am worried that due to the quantity of fixed anchors and growing interest in climbing that the

USFS does not currently have the resources to effectively manage all fixed anchors in wilderness areas. An

under-resourced management program can affect climber safety if fixed anchor maintenance and placement is

delayed due to permit overhead. I climb in Eldorado Canyon State Park regularly and it is notoriously dangerous

in part to the permit overhead to maintain anchors and a restrictive fixed anchor policy that puts more weight on

climbing impact over the safety of climbers. I strongly believe that the climbing community has been managing

fixed anchor placement effectively over the last 60 years balancing climber safety and impact to the area. Please

allow the climbing community to continue to self manage fixed anchors without additional overhead unless if it

proves to be unfit.


